
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OVERVIEW FROM THE CHAIR  
 

Celebrations and COVID-19: this has been a year of 

contrasts! Since our last newsletter, in May 2019, we 

completed our celebrations of the 40th anniversary of 

the Guildford -Freiburg twinning in 1979, and started 

our celebrations of the 900th anniversary of the founding 

of Freiburg in 1120 ɬ but were then brought to an 

abrupt halt by the global pandemic.   

 

 
Last live event before lockdown!  The GTA celebrates 

%ÙÌÐÉÜÙÎɀÚɯƝƔƔth anniversary with a dinner in the Guildhall 

 

To deal with the bad parts first, in both Guildford and 

Freiburg people have caught the horrible virus and 

some have very sadly died, people have lost their jobs, 

businesses have suffered, and at the time of writing 

ÉÖÛÏɯ ÛÖÞÕÚɯ ÏÈÝÌɯ ÉÌÌÕɯ ɁÓÖÊÒÌËɯ ËÖÞÕɂɯ ÍÖÙɯ Þeeks - 

Freiburg just starting to emerge. Physical contact 

between people outside their own households has been 

forbidden, the provision of services and commercial 

activity has been restricted to the basic essentials. It is 

just one consequence of all the distress and disruption        

that GTA activities  have been badly affected, and much 

more upsettingly, Freiburg has had to cancel or 

postpone all the marvellous festivities planned to 

ÊÌÓÌÉÙÈÛÌɯ ÐÛÚɯ ÈÕÕÐÝÌÙÚÈÙàɯ àÌÈÙȭɯ %ÙÌÐÉÜÙÎɀÚɯ ƕƖɯ ×ÈÙÛÕÌÙɯ

cities had all been invited to take part, and all had been 

planning and arranging their contributions to the 

musical, artistic, sporting events and of course the 

Partner Cities Fair. We can only hope that most of these 

can take place in 2021. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
GTA masks! (Barbara Ford and husband Tony) 

 

 
Penny and Ernst Leube, co-chairs of the AGC 

 

Twinning -wise, we at the GTA have done our best to 

adapt, maintaining contact with our friends in Freiburg 

and, following a global tendency, moving our activities 

online. The GTA has gone digital!  

 

 
GTA Committee meets via Zoom 
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The Committee has been holding its meetings virtually, 

using Zoom (a whole new vocabulary for some of us), 

and instead of engaging a speaker to come to Guildford 

and address a live audience we put our Spring lecture 

online: we asked the lovely Dr Ben Schofield to record 

his presentation and we posted it on YouTube, where it 

remains available for viewing. See a report of the 

lecture in this newsletter and, even better, go online and 

view it! We plan to post much more material on  our 

shiny new YouTube channel. 

What did we achieve, over the year? Well, this 

newsletter is packed full of all the reports of our 

activities and wonderful events (which are also listed 

on our website guildfordtwinning.uk ).   

Very many thanks to all the people wh o have 

contributed to our work and its success: as well as the 

GTA Committee members and their supportive 

spouses, I thank the many individuals, councillors and 

civic officers in both Guildford and Freiburg who  have 

supported and helped us.  

We will be har d put to it to equal the number of last 

àÌÈÙɀÚɯÚÜÊÊÌÚÚÌÚɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÕÌßÛɯÛÞÌÓÝÌɯÔÖÕÛÏÚȮɯÉÜÛɯ(ɯÙÌÔÈÐÕɯ

optimistic: the warm friendship, the generous feelings, 

the wish to co-operate and collaborate will endure ɬ 

twinning will find a way and Guildford and Freibur g 

will meet again.  

 

Barbara Ford, May 2020 

 

GTA EVENTS IN GUILDFORD  
 
NEW OBERBÜRGERMEISTER COMES TO 

GUILDFORD : Report by Barbara Ford 
 

We in Guildford were delighted in September 2019 to 

ÙÌÊÌÐÝÌɯ Èɯ ÊÐÝÐÊɯ ÝÐÚÐÛɯ ÍÙÖÔɯ %ÙÌÐÉÜÙÎɀÚɯ ÛÏÌÕɯ ÕÌÞɯ

Oberbürgermeister Martin Horn, for an official 

celebration of the 40th anniversary of the twinning. 

,ÈÙÛÐÕɯ'ÖÙÕɀÚɯ×ÈÙÛàɯÐÕÊÓÜËÌËɯÚÖÔÌɯÖÍɯÏÐÚɯÊÖÜÕÊÐÓÓÖÙÚɯ

and senior officials and  Guildford Borough Council, 

supported by the GTA committee, rolled out the red 

carpet for them.  

The programme for the visit included: a celebratory 

dinner in the Council Chamber of the Guildhall, 

involving many speeches, toasts and mutual thanks; a 

visit to Silent Pool gin distillery with a much -

appreciated tasting; a tour of the University campus 

ÞÏÌÙÌɯ 2ÐÔÖÕÌɯ /ÍÓÈÜÔȮɯ %ÙÌÐÉÜÙÎɀÚɯ #ÐÙÌÊÛÖÙɯ ÖÍɯ

Sustainability Management, sang for her supper by 

giving a talk (reported elsewhere in this newsletter); 

ÈÕËɯÈɯÎÜÐËÌËɯÛÖÜÙɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÛÖÞÕɯÐÕɯ&ÌÙÔÈÕȮɯÓÌËɯÉàɯ&3 ɀÚɯ

Education Liaison Steve Callaghan. The latter tour 

inÊÓÜËÌËɯÈɯÝÐÌÞÐÕÎɯÖÍɯ&ÜÐÓËÍÖÙËɀÚɯÍÓÖÙÈÓɯÛÙÐÉÜÛÌɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ

anniversary of the twinning, in the castle grounds near 

the war memorial. Fortunately we were able to provide 

sunshine throughout, so the town looked at its best.  

  

 
Civic dinner in the Council Chamber 

 

 
Tasting of gin at Silent Pool distillery 

 

 
2ÛÌÝÌɯ"ÈÓÓÈÎÏÈÕɀÚɯÎÜÐËÌËɯÛÖÜÙ 

https://guildfordtwinning.uk/
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The final event saw the Oberbürgermeister assisting 

the Lord Lieutenant of Surrey, Michael More -

Molyneux, and the High Sheriff of Surrey, Bridget 

Biddell, to make a presentation ÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ ÞÈÙËɯ

for Voluntary Service at the Spectrum to Friday 

Swimmers, a group who help disabled swimmers: the 

volunteers told me how very much they appreciated 

both the recognition represented by the award and the 

international support represente d by 

.ÉÌÙÉĹÙÎÌÙÔÌÐÚÛÌÙɀÚɯ×ÙÌÚÌÕÊÌɯÛÏÌÙÌȭ 

 

 
Oberbürgermeister and Mayor by the 40th anniversary floral 

tribute in the Castle grounds 

 

 
Guildhall balcony: (l to r) Leader of Guildford Council Cllr 

Caroline Reeves, Guildford Mayor Richard Billington, 

Freiburg Deputy Mayor Martin Haag, Freiburg Director of 

Sustainability Management Simone Pflaum, Guildford 

Council Managing Director James Whiteman, 

Oberbürgermeister Martin Horn 

 

 
Matt Pinches of Guildford Shakespeare Company treats the 

guests to a taste of Shakespeare 

PICNIC IN THE CASTLE GROUNDS ɬ 

PROMOTING TWINNING  
 

(ÛɯÞÈÚɯÛÐÔÌɯÍÖÙɯ&ÜÐÓËÍÖÙËɯ!ÖÙÖÜÎÏɯ"ÖÜÕÊÐÓɀÚɯÈÕÕÜÈÓɯ

Picnic in the Castle Grounds again in June 2019 and 

ÖÕÊÌɯÈÎÈÐÕɯÛÏÌɯ&3 ɯÙÈÕɯÐÛÚɯÚÛÈÓÓȭɯɯ6ÌɯÏÈËɯɁÏÖÖÒ-a-

ËÜÊÒɂɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÌɯàÖÜÕÎÌÚÛɯÊÏÐÓËÙÌÕȮɯɯa nice cooling activity 

on a hot day, and a simple quiz for the older ones, 

while we talked to the adults about the benefits of 

twinning for them, their families and the world in 

general. Much fun was had by visitors and stallholders 

alike and, we hope, thÌɯÛÞÐÕÕÐÕÎɯɁ×ÙÖÍÐÓÌɂɯÞÈÚɯÙÈÐÚÌËȭ 

 

 
 

 
 
,$,!$12ɀɯ&$1, -ɯ#(--$1 

This dinner for GTA members  was held on 4 March in 

ÛÏÌɯ&ÜÐÓËÏÈÓÓɯÛÖɯÊÌÓÌÉÙÈÛÌɯ%ÙÌÐÉÜÙÎɀÚɯƝƔƔÛÏɯÈÕÕÐÝÌÙÚÈÙàȭɯ

Freiburg was to have hosted many festivities this 

summer, inviting all its 12 twin towns including 

Guildford to participate, but sadly those events all had 

to be postponed. The dinÕÌÙɯÞÈÚɯÖÜÙɯÓÈÚÛɯɁÓÐÝÌɂɯÌÝÌÕÛɯ

ÉÌÍÖÙÌɯÛÏÌɯ4*ɯɁÓÖÊÒËÖÞÕɂɯÚÛÈÙÛÌËȭɯ ÕËɯÐÛɯÞÈÚɯÈɯÎÙÌÈÛɯ

success - an elegant Sekt (German sparkling wine, 

ËÖÕÈÛÌËɯ ÛÖɯ ÜÚɯ Éàɯ %ÙÌÐÉÜÙÎɀÚɯ  ÕÎÓÖɯ &ÌÙÔÈÕɯ "ÓÜÉɯ Ⱥɯ

aperitif upstairs in the Council Chamber and a delicious 

buffet supper down stairs in the Courtroom. All agreed 

that the beautiful and historic venue added to the sense 

of occasion. Fifty members ɬ including Leader of the 

Council Cllr Caroline Reeves, a long-time member - 

toasted Freiburg and congratulated the city on its 

anniversary; Chair Barbara Ford gave some highlights 

of the history of the city and Vice -chair Peter Slade 
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summarised its most notable environmental 

achievements.  A very happy occasion!   

 
Reception in the Guildhall Council Chamber upstairs 

 

 
Freiburg, 900 years young 

 

 
Barbara Ford toasting and congratulating Freiburg  

 

 
&ÜÐÓËÍÖÙËɀÚɯÝÌÙÚÐÖÕɯÖÍɯ2ÊÏÞÈÙáÞåÓËÌÙÒÐÙÚÊÏÛÖÙÛÌ 

 

 
/ÌÛÌÙɯ2ÓÈËÌɯÓÐÚÛÐÕÎɯ%ÙÌÐÉÜÙÎɀÚɯÌÕÝÐÙÖÕÔÌÕÛÈÓɯÈÊÏÐÌÝÌÔÌÕÛÚ 

 

GTA ANNUAL SUMMER LUNCH 2019   

Report by Barbara Ford 

 
Another lovely lunch party in the  beautiful wood -

panelled dining hall at Merrist Wood College. Members 

and their guests enjoyed drinks on the lawn 

ÉÌÍÖÙÌÏÈÕËȮɯÖÜÙɯÍÐÙÚÛɯÛÈÚÛÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯɁ2Ü×ÌÙÉɂɯSekt which  

ÖÜÙɯ ÍÙÐÌÕËÚȮɯ %ÙÌÐÉÜÙÎɀÚɯ  ÕÎÓÖɯ &ÌÙÔÈÕɯ "ÓÜÉȮɯ ÏÈËɯ

generoÜÚÓàɯËÖÕÈÛÌËɯÛÖɯÜÚɯÛÖɯÊÌÓÌÉÙÈÛÌɯÛÏÌɯ&3 ɀÚɯƘƔth 

anniversary. Lunch was a varied and German-themed 

buffet, and the whole event a warm and stimulating 

experience. Particular thanks go to the Anglo German 

club, and to GTA committee member Ros Calow who 

was responsible for most of the organising.  

 

 
Deputy Mayor Marsha Mosley (in red) and her consort 

Nigel Manning with Chair Barbara Ford 

 

 
Drinks on the lawn 
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Lunch in the historic dining hall 

 

LIVELY WEIHNACHTSMARKT , 2019 
 

Our annual German Christmas (mini) market in the 

sixteenth century Guildhall was as always a great 

success ɬ a day of fun and fundraising. GTA members 

turned out in force to help, between them selling lots of 

traditional German and German -style items: wooden 

toys, wines, bakery goods, books, DVDs, plus 

Glühwein, coffee and homemade cakes to consume on 

the spot. There were more than 900 visitors, to whom 

we talked about Freiburg and twinning, who between 

them made a great contribution to our funds which will  

support future twinning activities, and some of whom 

even became members. 

 

 
Committee member Steve Callaghan selling secondhand 

German books and DVDs, & promoting Freiburg 

 

 
Cllr Richard Billington, Mayor of Guildford & Cllr Caroline 

Reeves, Leader of the Council 

 
Buzzing Guildhall 

 

 
Member Val Callaghan selling German toys to Cllr Richard 

Billington, Mayor of Guildford 

 

NEW GTA PATRON  
 

Under its Constitution the GTA must invite the 

Guildford Member of Parliament to be its Patron. For 14 

years this was Anne Milton until, at the UK general 

election in December 2019, she was replaced by Angela 

Richardson as MP for Guildford. I therefore iss ued the 

ÐÕÝÐÛÈÛÐÖÕɯÈÕËɯ(ɀÔɯ×ÓÌÈÚÌËɯÛÖɯÚÈàɯÚÏÌɯÞÈÚɯËÌÓÐÎÏÛÌËɯÛÖɯ

accept.  

Barbara Ford   

 

 
Angela Richardson MP, our new Patron meets Barbara Ford, 

Chair. 


